
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  Counsel Meeting MEETING DATE: May 16,2023 

FROM: Andy Yeager, Electric Superintendent 

SUBJECT: Chapman Substation Transformer 
 

BACKGROUND 

Chapman Substation Transformer number 1 and 2 is having issues in the LTC compartment and we took 

them offline until we can get an inspection and maintenance done to keep from having a failure and 

causing more damage to the transformer 

FISCAL IMPACT 

If we do not get the inspection and maintenance done there is a chance, we could have a failure 

which would affect a good portion of our service territory. 

RECOMMENDATION 

The recommendation is to have Southern Switch & Contacts come a do an inspection and 

maintenance on both transformer number 1 and number 2 as soon as we can arrange for them to 

come. The inspection and maintenance will be $14,327. 00 per transformer. 
 


